Ellen R. Cameron

Sr. Medical Education Specialist

WP39-130

Tel.:    215-652-2713

Fax:    215-652-6418

April 25, 2000

Dear Larry,

I am writing to provide a recommendation for Helen Mitchell for a permanent position in Medical Services, Desk-Top-Publishing group.  Helen has provided Desk-Top Publishing support for projects in which I was directly involved. I am very impressed by the skills that Helen has demonstrated. 

Helen is very innovative and creative and pursues very interesting and challenging ways to implement our scientific and medical information. Her creativity sometimes has to be restrained, however, due to short timelines. Since our timelines are short, she is trying to streamline the process by developing a standardized format or platform that will work for several projects. Part of this "platform" includes placement of items like the USMEDSA logo, disclaimers (ie, "not to be used in detailing"), presentation of Table of Contents, Lists of Figures, etc.  This makes it easier for me since I can provide content and she will place it in the same platform as previously decided.

She is very reliable, responsive, and has handled the needs of our projects quite efficiently and quickly. If given adequate direction and explanation, she can typically grasp the medical/clinical content, quality, and proper tone of the information, and develops appropriately designed illustrations or means of presenting the data in a timely manner. She is comfortable asking for direction from us when needed and in a time-efficient way.  Rather than holding up a project when clarification is needed on a portion or portions of the project, Helen quickly implements interpretations of what we want, then asks all questions in one conversation/meeting to clarify.  More often than not, she interprets what we want correctly and therefore makes the process much easier.

Helen's response to any request is always pleasant.  If she feels certain changes cannot be made or if our suggestions are nearly impossible (at least in the timeline provided), she provides clear, calm, concise reasons for not implementing such changes or suggestions.  She responds effectively to our needs, exhibits grace under pressure, and accepts responsibility for decisions and errors.  I recommend her without reserve because she has a friendly, polite manner and she is productive and efficient in her work.

Sincerely,

Ellen R Cameron, M.S.

Sr. Medical Education Specialist

